LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 88TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

April 3, 2023

TO: Honorable Jeff Leach, Chair, House Committee on Judiciary & Civil Jurisprudence

FROM: Jerry McGinty, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB525 by Vasut (Relating to delivery through the electronic filing system of certain statutory county
court, district court, or appellate court orders.), As Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

It is assumed that any costs associated with the bill could be absorbed using existing resources.
Local Government Impact

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated. For smaller courts, depending on the
volume of orders and current practices in a clerk's office regarding the delivery of court orders via the eFile System, some
clerk's offices may see an increased workload and need additional staff.

Source Agencies: 212 Office of Court Administration, Texas Judicial Council
LBB Staff: ]Mc, KDw, MW, DKN
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